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P a s t o r :  

  T i m  H a r v e y  

 

M i n i s t e r  o f  N u r t u r e  

a n d  M u s i c :  

  C a r o l  E l m o r e  

THE VISITOR 
M A Y  2 0 2 4  

P u b l i s h e d  b y :  

O a k  G r o v e  C h u r c h  o f  t h e  B r e t h r e n  
2 1 3 8  M c V i t t y  R o a d ,  S W  

R o a n o k e ,  V A   2 4 0 1 8  

 

N E W S L E T T E R  

C O M M I T T E E :  

R e n a ’  B r o w n  

C a r o l y n  B r o y l e s  

N a n c y  H y l t o n  

J o s e p h i n e  K e l l e r  

B r y a n a  L a c k e y  

E m i l y  N e l s o n  

 

D E A D L I N E  F O R  

J U N E  

M A Y  1 5  

E-mail: 

churchoffice@oakgrovecob.org 

 
Website: 

www.oakgrovecob.org 
 

Phone: 

(540) 774-3217 

CHURCH OFFICE 
SECRETARY HOURS: 

Monday-Friday 
9:00-2:00 p.m. 

May Sermons and Worship Services 
 
May 5       Even death on a cross  Philippians 2:5-11 
 
May 12    She has done what she could  Mark 14:3-9                                    
                                                     Mother’s Day Special offering for Families                   
                Expecting Deliverance Using Prayer (FEDUP) 
 
May 19    Graduation/Youth Sunday 
                   Pentecost Sunday 
 
May 26    Three Persons at work in salvation  John 3:1-17  
                                                        Trinity Sunday 

Join us on Sundays 

Sunday School   9:45 a.m.   

Worship   11:00 a.m.   

  On June 30, 2024, we will worship with all music and stories. Let 

Carol Elmore know if you have a hymn that has touched you in some 

way, brought you closer to God, helped you experience God in a new 

way, or spurred you to a new commitment to follow.  Then join us on 

June 30, 2024 for this special service. 

mailto:elmores24153@gmail.com
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Church News Happy Birthday 
 
   2– Carol Winners 
   3– Bryan Hanger 
   3– Eowyn Hernandez 
   3– Eli Young 
   4– Dawn Thomas 
   4– Joan Simpson 
   5– Eleanor Brogan 
   6– Alli Yingling 
   6– Tess Anderson 
   7– Kate Hoyt 
 11– Dan Lubbs 
 12– Toria Knox 
 15– Kirsten Lubbs-Robinson 
 16– Dan Brogan 
 16– Dotty Smiley 
 18– Elsie Wertz 
 21– Mike Hanger 
 22– Gay Bulach 
 22– Ed Woodard 
 22– Joe Lankford 
 23– Karin Musselman 
 23– Judy Saunders 
 23– Hannah Trent 
 25– Sarah King 
 25– Jodi Zabo 
 26– Garland Brown 
 26– Rex Robinson 
 27– Margie Shaver 
 27– Tim Harvey 
 30 – Rebecca Eggleston 
 30– Gilbert Henshaw 

Happy Anniversary 
 
    10– Don & Tanya Pizzullo 
 21– Neal & Karin Musselman 
 26– Brent & Jessica Ballew 
 

April Outreach   
 

 

 

 

-Four individuals assisted              

   through our Good Samaritan 

    Fund. 

-Food for two families through our Food             

    Pantry. 

-Backpack Ministry is now distributing 23           

     backpacks weekly! 

-Helped build 20 beds with Sleep in Heavenly     

  Peace. 

  There will be a Birthday 
Card basket set out for Elsie 
Wertz on May 5, 2024.            
Elsie is Oak Grove’s oldest 
member at 97 years old this year! 

 Sympathy and prayers for Jan Grisso on 
the loss of her mother, Mary Jane, on 
March 28, 2024. 
 
  Sympathy and prayers for the family of 
Dennis Shearer.  Dennis passed away 
March 31, 2024. 
 
  Sympathy and prayers for the family of 
Lynne Meredith.  Lynne passed away April 
25, 2024. 

SUMMER CONNECT  
Begins on June 19, 2024 

 
  From June 19 - July 24, 
children 5th grade and under and their 
parents and/or grandparents will gather 
for informal playground time, a story, 
and snacks each Wednesday morning 
from 9:30 - 10:30 a.m. during the summer!   
 
  Last summer was a blast and we look 
forward to lots more fun together! 
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Here is a look at our 2024 graduates... 

Olivia Hawkins 
by Jonna Detweiler   

 

     It takes a village to raise a child. Nearing university graduation on May 19, 2024, Olivia 

Hawkins is truly grateful that Oak Grove was her village, especially during the adolescent 

years. She appreciates how she “felt so much love and support”!  Hopefully, we played a role, 

even if small, in guiding Olivia to let her light shine and to start her future path of service. 

 

  Never having attended public school, Olivia believes that home schooling played a large part 

in figuring out her own interests. Her parents, Gina and David, helped to guide her in her  

scholastic endeavors.  Attending church camp as a child, Olivia was informed by a 10-year-old 

peer that she “should be a therapist.” Then, at the age of 13, Olivia was excited to discover the 

field of psychology.  She describes that as her “ah-ha moment”!  She knew what she was 

meant to do! 

 

   Starting Virginia Western in 2020, Olivia’s experience as a home-schooled student aided her 

in maintaining the independent and self-motivated work that the pandemic required. After she 

graduated with an Associates of Science in Social Science, Olivia transferred to Hollins, a 

wonderful experience as she could participate as an assistant researcher for her advisor. The 

research focuses on the representation of mental health in social media, such as TikTok with its 

short and pithy videos. Researching and compiling data, Olivia was asked to give a                                

presentation on their findings to area clinical psychologists. Bravo, Olivia!  

Continued next page... 
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  Other contributions include interning at the Virginia Institute of Autism since January, 2024.  

Olivia emphasizes how meaningful this work is and how much she has learned from the                 

clients, especially regarding the myriad of ways that autism can present. ABA Therapy, or               

Applied Behavior Analysis, is often employed at this institute to increase behaviors that are 

helpful and decrease behaviors that are harmful or affect learning, empowering children and 

adults to become positively functional in their situations. 

 

   What does the future hold for Olivia?  She is hoping to find a job for a year.  After that she 

plans to frequent a university to attain a Master’s degree.  She aspires to become an LPC, or 

Licensed Professional Counselor and “to jump into a career doing counseling”. Selfishly, I 

hope that she remains in the area, so we can continue to benefit from her gentle, accepting and 

confident presence.  Whatever her future might be, I am certain that she will make a sizable, 

loving contribution to God’s world.  We wish her many blessings as she dives into the next 

chapters of her life! 

 Philip King 
by Sarah King 

 
  On May 3, 2024 Phillip King will receive his Masters Degree 
of Science specializing in education from Radford University. 

 

  Phillip hopes to teach in the Roanoke valley, but is open to 
other areas; of course, we hope he lands here close to home, but wherever he chooses we know 
Phillip will be a real asset to any school.   

 

  Needless to say our family is very proud of his hard work and we 
hope the education system is ready for the BEST TEACHER EVER! 
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Laura Phillips 
 by Mike Hanger 

 

  When COVID-19 shut down the world as we once knew it, Laura 
Phillips lost her high school graduation, her senior prom, and any 
chance of normalcy her first year of college at the University of 
Virginia. But now, the soon to be University of Virginia graduate 
is truly making up for lost time.  
 
  On May 19, 2024 Laura will formally graduate on the lawn in 
front of the historic rotunda and her family members. In four 
eventful years, she has earned her Bachelor of Science degree in 
systems engineering with distinction with minors in data science 
and mathematics. 
 
  “Time has definitely flown by, especially with the first two years 
being part of the pandemic,” she said.  “COVID created many challenges including online 
courses and lots of isolation, but I believe she made the best of the situation,” said Ellen                
Phillips, Laura’s mom. “From that experience, I think Laura discovered she is happiest when 
she is out and about.” 
 
  Laura traveled to Argentina through the university’s study abroad program and she spent last 
summer in Florida as a research assistant. She also made the trek to California last fall for a 
women's engineering conference, and she has immersed herself in a variety of activities on the 
grounds at Virginia.  “I enjoy going to different UVa sporting events, especially basketball,” 
she said. “I work for UVA Recreation, and I have enjoyed taking their spin classes, other group 
fitness classes, and meeting people through their events.”  
 
  She also joined the Engineering Student Council this year as part of the service committee 
and helped plan events on campus and with the Charlottesville community.  “I have been           
impressed with her eagerness to try new experiences,” said her mom. “I think she will look 
back fondly on her time at UVa and the friendships she made, especially her hallmates from 
that first year.” 
 
  But now that she has reached the final year lots of new experiences await. Laura has accepted 
a job as a project manager for a cutting-edge healthcare company called Epic that is located 
just outside of Madison, Wisconsin.  “The job includes going on-site a lot to help implement 
different healthcare software, so I am excited to be able to travel and work with lots of             
different people,” she said. ”I am definitely going to miss the Roanoke area and the people, but 
I am excited to explore a new city and get involved in the Madison community.” 
 
  Several of her Virginia classmates who have ties to Roanoke County and Hidden Valley High 
School also will be starting their working careers with the same company, and Laura will also 
be leaning on the lessons learned at Oak Grove as she begins this new journey.   

Continued next page... 
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  “I'm grateful for the sense of community I experienced growing up at 
Oak Grove, especially the youth group with Carol and Mike Elmore,” 
she said. “Our weekly meetups and trips were a lot of fun. I appreciate 
all the support from Oak Grove over the years and am grateful for the 
role models and friends I met along the way. Whenever I return for a 
visit, Oak Grove always makes me feel a sense of belonging.” 
 
  Laura will begin her new Wisconsin job in August, but before then 
there will be many milestone moments that will make her mom and 
dad, Sam and Ellen, her brother, Ben, and her grandparents, especially paternal grandfather, 
John Phillips, very proud.  “I really appreciate everything they have done and their support 
throughout the years,” she said. “There's no way I could do anything without them, and I will 
definitely miss having them close by next year.”  
 

Troy Ark 
 
  Troy Ark is graduating from Virginia Western Community 
College on May 10, 2024, with an Associate in Services  
degree.  He plans to attend Radford University in the fall 
majoring in Social Work.  Congratulations Troy! 

   
 
  Congratulations to our High School Graduate, 
Charlie Purcell!  Charlie will be highlighted in our 
June Newsletter!   
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Camp Bethel News 

 

 

May 24-27, 2024  

  Please click here for a schedule of events (including a barn dance, wagon ride 
and pool) and registration for this fun weekend!  Meals need to be  reserved by 
May 20, 2024.  

  Bring Your Big Camp  
(for ages 4-7 with parent or adult 

guardian) 
 

May 31-June 1, 2024 

 

  Take your first step into Summer Camp TOGETHER. This camp offers                          
upcoming campers an exciting Camp Bethel experience with the security of an 
adult guardian for 2-days and 1-night of games, hiking, singing, swimming,           
creek-play, Bible study, crafts, a nature lesson, and a campfire.   
 
  Check-in at 5:00 p.m. Friday; check-out at 2:30 p.m. Saturday.  Campers lodge in 
cabins with like pairs: mother-daughter; mother-son; father-daughter; father-
son.  Any adult relative or guardian is welcome with creative combos possible.  
Fun for all!  Click here for more information. 

Click here for 

more                                  

information! 

https://www.campbethelvirginia.org/memorial-day-family-weekend.html
https://www.campbethelvirginia.org/bring-your-big-camp.html
https://www.campbethelvirginia.org/camps.html
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Pastor’s Column 

  Our Spring Council meeting on Sunday, May 19, 2024 at 12:30 p.m. is a fantastic 
opportunity to put our Christian faith into practice. I encourage you to prepare for 
the meeting by reading the materials which will be provided a few weeks from now. 
Come to the meeting and engage with our pastors, commissions, and other leaders 
as they give their ministry reports. Help us consider several items of new business 
that have emerged from our 2023 budget surplus. And if you have additional 
thoughts, comments, questions, or observations, bring those and ask them during 
the Q&A time. 
 
   I expect this to be an uplifting meeting. But why do I call it an important spiritual 
practice?  We live in a world where mistrust, cynicism, sarcasm, and broken                      
relationships are becoming the default position. By embracing the Christian                  
practice of talking to one another openly, honestly, and directly, we reject the way 
the world conducts business. The way of Jesus is simply a better way to live. We 
ask questions out of curiosity, not judgment. We assume the best of one another, not 
the worst. We seek to move forward together, not grabbing what is best for “me” at 
the expense of others. 
 
   It is easy to look forward to our Council meeting and encourage your participation 
because we are already faithful in these areas. Let’s continue to live out our faith by 
seeking Jesus together in our Council meeting. 

 

 
 
 
 
 

May 1:   Philippians 2:1-11         Jesus, our exalted Lord! 
May 8:   Philippians 2:12-3:1a   Working out our salvation 
May 15: Philippians 3:1b-11      The things we leave behind 
May 22: Philippians 3:12-4:1     Continuing on to the prize 
May 29: Philippians 4:2-23        Final encouragements 

Men’s Bible Study 
Wednesdays 6:00 p.m. 

 

 

Munch  
Bunch 

  The Munch Bunch group is 
meeting May 15, 2024 at  
11:00 a.m.  They are dining  
this month at Cracker Barrel 
in Troutville.  All are welcome! 
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  On Mother’s Day we will receive a special offering for FEDUP: Families                    
Expecting Deliverance Using Prayer. We have supported FEDUP’s vital work in 
caring for families who have lost someone to gun violence, and are glad to support 
their work through this special offering and in our regular budget. 
 
  FEDUP is a Roanoke, VA 501(c)3 non-profit, and works to accomplish several 
goals: 
 
• To educate the people of our community on the ways to make our                          

neighborhoods safe. 
• To make known the available resources for teens and educate the public on their 

rights as citizens. 
• To empower families to believe in the true purpose of the community and youth 

to develop skills to grow positively. 
• To encourage residents to notice neighborhood problems and take a unified 

stand to make a change. 
• To embrace each victim’s loved ones with accepting encouragement, support, 

and prayer. 
 
   You may learn more about FEDUP on their website by clicking  here.  

Mother’s Day Offering 

https://www.fedupwithgunviolence.org/
https://www.fedupwithgunviolence.org/
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5:30 p.m.–               
Handbells  
 

9:45 a.m.-Sunday 
School 
11:00 a.m.- 
Worship 
 

9 a.m.– ESL 
11 a.m.– 
Munch Bunch 
at Cracker 
Barrel 
6 p.m.– Men’s 
Bible Study 
7 p.m.– Choir 

5:30 p.m.–               
Handbells  
 

Mother’s Day 
9:45 a.m.-
Sunday School 
11:00 a.m.- 
Worship 
 

Youth Sunday 
Handbells 
9:45 a.m.-
Sunday School 
11:00 a.m.- 
12:30– Council 
Meeting 

9 a.m.– ESL 
9 a.m.– Crafts 
 

9 a.m.– ESL 
 
 
6 p.m.– Men’s 
Bible Study 
7 p.m.– Choir 

9 a.m.– ESL 
9 a.m.- Crafts 
12:30 p.m.– 
Backpack  
 

 
 
5:30 p.m.– 
Handbells 
6 p.m.– 
Peace &            
Justice 

9 a.m.– ESL 
 
 
6 p.m.– Men’s 
Bible Study 
7 p.m.– Choir 

5:30 p.m.– 
Handbells 
 

9 a.m.– ESL 
9 a.m.– Crafts 
 

9:45 a.m.-
Navigating Grief 
& Guilt 
11:00 a.m.- 
Worship 
 

9:30 a.m.– Women’s  
Bible Study 
2 p.m.-Games 
5:30 p.m.– Min. & Worship 
5:30 p.m.– Evan. & Mem. 
5:30 p.m.-Mission  & Serv.                 
 

9:30 a.m.– 
Women’s Bible 
Study 
 
1 p.m.-Games 
 
6:30 p.m.–    
Christian Ed.                    

9 a.m.– ESL 
 
 
6 p.m.– Men’s 
Bible Study 
7 p.m.– Choir 

 
 
 
6 p.m.– Men’s 
Bible Study 
7 p.m.– Choir 

 

Church  
Office 

 Closed 

9 a.m.– Ministry 
& Mission Day 

Sleep in               
Heavenly 

Peace at Mt. 
Pleasant UMC 

Sleep in             
Heavenly 
Peace at  

Bethel Baptist 

9:30 a.m.– 
Women’s Bible 
Study 
 
2 p.m.-Games 

9:30 a.m.– 
Women’s Bible 
Study 
 
1 p.m.-Games 

9:30 a.m.– 
Women’s Bible 
Study 
 
2 p.m.-Games 

Navigating Grief & Guilt 
 

On Sunday, May 5 we will hear from several of 
our own members as they share their               
experiences with grief, loss, and the challenges 
of caring for those in the last stages of life.  

Memorial Day Family 
Camp at Camp Bethel 

May 24-27. 


